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Photographer in school 
All children will have their photograph taken on Monday both individually and with siblings 

who are in school.  If you wish to have a photograph taken with children who are not yet at school, please 
come to the side gate (where Foundation Stage come in) from 8.00 am on Monday. 
Harvest celebration 
This year to celebrate harvest we are having a harvest sing up and inviting everyone to bring in something 
for the local food bank. The top 10 items that are requested are: Breakfast cereal, UHT mile, tea bags and 
coffee, fruit squash and fruit juice, tinned cooked meat, tinned vegetables, tinned fish, pasta, long life 
pasta sauce, rice and tinned fruit.  All items are welcome. 
Help in the school library 
After many years of volunteering in school, Mrs Goodall and Mrs Gilchrist have moved on.  If you are able 
to spare any time to help us in the school library, we would love to hear from you.  Please see Mrs Smart 
or catch either Mrs Brown or myself on the gate if you would like some more information. 
Volunteering in school 
Do you have an hour each week or every other week spare now your children are at school and Pre-
school? If yes, we would be very happy to have you volunteering in school. Any volunteer in school needs 
to complete a DBS check. Any volunteer in school with a DBS will be the first to be chosen to go on any 
class trips throughout the year. 
Harvest at St Peter’s Church, Papworth Everard 
Everyone is invited to the harvest festival at St Peters Church on Sunday at 10.30 am. 
School parking 
Can I please remind you that the car park area is for disabled and staff parking only.  If you are dropping 
off children in the morning, please use the turning circle. Pre school staff arrive later than school staff and  
leave at 3pm and have been struggling to get in and out of the car park because of waiting The entrance 
and exit areas need to be kept clear at all times. Please do not block our neighbours’ driveways. 

Friends of the school 

It was great to see so many new faces at the first meeting of the year this week. The next meeting, the 

AGM will be held on Thursday 18th October at 7.30pm there is always room for more new members! 

House Captain Election 

In support of our school democracy curriculum, Year 6 have been invited to stand for election to be 

School House captains.  The children will need to present an election speech to the school on Tuesday 

and a school election will then take place within each house. 

 
Next 2 weeks’ events 
Monday 24th September  Photographs- families from 8am 
Thursday 27th September  Harvest sing up 
Sunday 30th September  Harvest festival at St Peters 
Monday 1st October   Meeting for current year 5 about Hilltop 2019 
Tuesday 2nd October   Florence Nightingale in school to meet year 2 
Wednesday 3rd October  Year 1 phonics lesson and talk for parents 
Thursday 4th October   Foundation stage phonics lesson and talk for parents 
Early notice 
Thursday 18th October  Friends AGM at 7.30pm 


